
 

April 14, 2024 Year B 

TRI-PARISH VISION 
 

In the heart of our three churches resides the Triune God – Father, Son and Holy Spirit. Born of Divine Life our three 
churches unfold like leaves of one tree of life. Each church is unique in character, yet all are bonded in one baptismal  
call – becoming One Body, professing One Faith, and living One Mission. Encircled by wheels of collaboration in building 
the Kingdom of God, we reach out to all four corners of the world proclaiming by the testament of our lives the saving 
power of Christ’s Cross. 

 Third Sunday of Easter 

CATHOLIC COMMUNITIES OF 
CHRIST THE KING   +   HOLY TRINITY   +   ST. PATRICK 

One Body – One Faith – One Mission 

Christ the King Church 
1504 Grosscup Ave. 
Dunbar, WV 25064 
Phone: 304-755-0791  

Holy Trinity Church 
2219 22nd Street 
Nitro, WV 25143 
Phone: 304-755-0791  

Saint Patrick Church 
207 Jefferson Street 
Bancroft, WV 25011 
Phone: 304-586-3485 

PASTORAL STAFF 

Pastor:   Rev. Fr. John Chapin Engler, Jr.  
                E-mail:  fatherchapin@yahoo.com 
                Phone (304) 860-0007  
                                                                                                              
Deacon:   Rev. Mr. Dennis Nesser 

Office Manager:   Angie Pugh  
 

Office Phone: 304-755-0791 
Mailing Address: PO Box 339, Nitro, WV  25143 
Office Hours: Please call office or email to make  
appointment. 
E-mail: nitrocatholic@aol.com 
Website:  www.TriParishWV.org 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/tri-parishwestvirginia  

WEEKEND MASSES 
Saturday Vigil at HT-------------5:00 PM  
Sunday at SP ---------------------8:00 AM                                                                                                     
Sunday at HT ---------------------9:30 AM                                                                                                     
Sunday at CTK ------------------11:00 AM                                                                                                      

WEEKDAY MASSES 
Tuesday at CTK———————6:00PM 
Wednesday at HT——————6:00PM 
(Suspended for the Winter) 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
Saturday at HT -------------------   4:00 PM 
 

BAPTISM:  Please call the Church Office                                                                          
SACRAMENT OF THE SICK:  Please call the 
Church Office at any time                                                    
HOLY DAYS—To be Announced                                                                                                 
MATRIMONY:  Call 6 months in advance 

 

OFFICE INFORMATION 

http://www.facebook.com/tri-parishwestvirginia


 

The Diocese of Wheeling-Charleston is committed to the protection of its children and young people. The Diocese complies with the 
United States Conference of Catholic Bishops’ Charter for the Protection of Children and Young People by maintaining an Office of 
Safe Environment. To report an incidence of suspected child sexual abuse, please contact your local law enforcement agency, or you 
may confidentially contact the West Virginia Bureau for Children and Families/Child Protective Services by calling the Child 
Abuse Hotline at 800.352.6513. To report suspected cases of sexual abuse by personnel of the Diocese of Wheeling-Charleston to the 
Diocese, please contact one of the Bishop’s designees at 888.434.6237 (toll free) or 304.233.0880: Sister Ellen Dunn, ext. 264; Mr. 

Bryan Minor, ext. 263; Mr. Tim Bishop, ext. 353; Fr. Dennis Schuelkens, ext. 270 or call the Office of Safe Environment at 304.230.1504. For 
more information on the Diocese’s Office of Safe Environment, please go to www.dwc.org, then click the “Diocese” tab, then click “Office of 
Safe Environment” under the “Offices” menu.  To learn more about the Catholic Church’s efforts in preventing sexual abuse of children in the 
United States, please visit http://www.usccb.org.  Under “Issues and Action,” click “Child and Youth Protection” from the drop down menu. 

Prayer List for the Sick and Home Bound:    
CTK- Frank Beach, Becky Feldhaus, Mary Kimble   
Christy Lucas, Carolyn Cannon, Danny Kimble, David 
Kingry, Sr. Rose Anne Krantz, Sr. Lu Haidnick, Val Nesser 
HT– Frances Sloan, Stephanie Pyles, Louise Papciak,  
Karen Andruzis, Caoilainn Norton, Mary Elaine Haynes 
SP– Ann Dean, Maria Pauline Bell. 
To add a person or intention to the CTK  Pray Chain, please  
Contact Cathy Carr (304-768-3878)  Please contact the 
church office to remove names from this list.  

CTK Sanctuary Candlelight Intention 
For the Intention of Godparents  

Ed & Eva Kennedy 
(Nancy M. Kogoy) 

Total Contributions and Attendance for  
April 6-7 

Christ the King –$1738.00 (79) 
Holy Trinity-(4/6) $384.00 (52) (4/7) $761.00 (75) 

 St. Patrick – $2000.00 (42) 

Sat,  Apr 13 
 

HT  
Francisco Constantine 
(Hernandez Family) 

5:00PM 

 
  

Sun,  Apr 14  
Third Sunday 
of Easter 
 
 

SP 
Paul Jackson 
(Steve & Michele Bays) 
HT 
Ruth C. Donegan 
(Larry Donegan) 
CTK 
 

8:00AM 
 
 

9:30AM 
 
 

11:00AM 
 
 
 

Mon, Apr 15 
 

  

Tues, Apr 16 
 

  

Wed, Apr 17 
 

  

Fri Apr 19 
 

  

Sat,  Apr 20 
 

HT 
 

5:00PM 

Sun, Apr 21 
Fourth  
Sunday of 
Easter 
 
 
 
 

SP 
Pearl Gibson 
(Doris Pringle) 
HT 
Karen Carlson 
(Denise Malobicky) 
CTK 
James White 
(Mary Beth Mather) 

8:00AM 
 
 

9:30AM 
 
 

11:00AM 
 
 

Mass Schedule and Intentions 

http://www.dwc.org
http://www.usccb.org


Monday,  April 15– 1st Reading,  Acts 6:8-15 Gospel, John 6:22-29 
 
Tuesday, April 16– 1st Reading, Acts 7:51-8:1a Gospel, John 6:30-35 
 
Wednesday, April 17- 1st Reading, Acts 8:1b-8 Gospel, John 6:35-40 
 
Thursday,  April 18– 1st Reading, Acts 8:26-40, Gospel, John 6:44-51 
 
Friday, April 19– 1st Reading, Acts 9:1-20, Gospel, John 6:52-59 

Daily Readings 

Efforts continue across the Mountain State after the severe flooding that occurred earlier this month. 
West Virginia encountered tornados, microbursts, strong winds, heavy rains, and mudslides. Several 
counties have experienced moderate-to-substantial flooding, notably along the Ohio River and its tribu-
taries. The National Weather Service has confirmed 5 tornadoes in West Virginia – Huntington 
(Cabell/Wayne), St, Albans (Kanawha), Cross Lanes (Kanawha), Quick (Kanawha) and Lavista 
(Fayette). A State of Emergency has been declared in 17 West Virginia Counties.   
 
Most Rev. Mark Brennan, Bishop of the Diocese of Wheeling-Charleston, has approved a special col-
lection to be held the weekend of April 20-21, 2024, in all parishes and missions throughout the diocese 
to support recovery efforts related to the series of disasters that have occurred. Checks should be made 
out to your respective parish with “Disaster Relief” on the memo line. Donations can also be made on 
the diocesan website at https://dwc.org/disaster-relief/. 
 
Proceeds from this collection will support the long-term humanitarian and recovery efforts of Catholic 
Charities West Virginia. Their offices assist families long after other organizations have moved out. 
The role of Catholic Charities will last months and years as they help families and individuals in the 
rebuilding process to restore safe, secure, and sanitary living conditions. All of the money raised will 
stay in West Virginia to assist our neighbors. 
 
Please remember in prayer all those whose lives have been changed in the wake of these disasters. Let 
us come together now to support our brothers and sisters in Christ who have been injured and lost 
their homes, cars, employment, and access to food and water. 

Please Keep Fr. Chapin in your prayers as he battles his Illness.  If you would like to 
send a card, please send it to St. Dominic Villages, Archbishop Fiorenza, Priest House #2, 
2407 Holcombe Blvd, Houston, TX 77021-2022 Attention: Father Chapin. 

Diocesan News  

Tri Parish News   

https://dwc.org/disaster-relief/


 We would like to revive the Choir at Christ the King!   It will be informal—no prior experience needed.  Time 
commitment might be an hour during the week and singing on Sundays and special services.  If interested, contact 
Denise Ferris, home (304) 982-5158 or cell (304) 377-3158 (text ok). 

Holy Trinity News  

Saint Patrick News   

If you would like to have a Mass said for a person/intention, there are open dates.  Please fill out an envelope in 
the Gathering Area and put it in the collection basket.  You may call the church office to find the date for your 
mass intention. 

Murder Mystery Dinner will be Friday, 4/26 - Dinner at 6:30 PM - Show at 7 PM. 
Theme is "The Great Huntington Raid.”  Tickets are $50/person.  Please see Mary Beth Mather to purchase.  Since 
this is a Church fundraiser, donations for food will be greatly appreciated. 

Join us each Sunday at 10:35 AM to recite the Rosary before Mass.  These rosaries are offered for Fr. Chapin’s 
healing.  Theresa Haid will lead on 4/21. 

Please join us after mass today to celebrate Michael who joined the Catholic Faith at Easter Vigil.  

Remember to Bring – Canned or dried beans on April 21 for the Food Pantry 
White cotton socks for men/women/children for the 1st Presbyterian Church to distribute 
Personal care and individual snack items for male & female Veterans 

Christ the King News  

  Lector Dates are as follows:  March 31-Lisa, April 7-Ed, April 14-David, April 21-Doris, April 28-Todd 

Tickets for Murder Mystery Dinner will be sold after Masses beginning weekend of April 13-14, 2024.  Cost 
$40 per person for dinner and show.  Details: May 3, 2024 with Dinner at 6:30 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. show be-
gins.  BYOB for beer and wine only.  Italian cuisine with tea and water.  Adults only.  This is a fundraiser for 
Spindabifida Prom to be held in June.   Tickets must be purchased in advance.   
You can call Pam Perkins 304-545-8427 or Kim Burton 304-545-1179 for tickets. 


